Regular Collection: \$3562.87 Second Collection: \$404.52 Online Giving: \$555.00

**NEW PARISHIONER**: Welcome to our Parish Community. Please fill out our registration form!

BIENVENIDO! A nuestra familia!. Por favor llene la forma de registro.

PRO-LIFE ROSARY, Every Saturday 5p.m.

**WEEK MASSES SCHEDULE:** 

**SATURDAY, Nov. 25, 2017**: 5:30 p.m. For Peace

SUNDAY, Nov. 26, 2017: 8:30 a.m. Robert P. Morin, Sr. (+)

11:30 a.m. Theresa Arias (+), Antonio Arias (+) & Mercedes Arias (+)

5:00 p.m. For Vocations

7:00 p.m. Spanish

WEDNESDAY, Nov. 29, 2017: 12 Noon followed by Adoration.

<u>ALTAR FLOWERS</u>: Please call the parish office to reserve a date for your floral offering to God in memory or honor of a love one.

**PRAYERS NEEDED**: Please pray for those who are sick or recuperating. **INTENCIONES**: Mantengamos en oración a los difuntos, los enfermos sus famil-

iares y las personas que los cuidan: José R. Morales (H), Rigo Jimenez (+), Chris Garcia (H), Santos Bautista Alejandre (+) Elvira de Navarro (H), Hermenegildo Benitez (H), Gloria Soto (H), Maria Gonzalez Tejedor (H), Sofia Suarez (H) Sr. y Sra. Vazquez, Efren Rivera, Josefina Cabral, Silvia Villar, Carmen Avino.

<u>PARDON OUR PROGRESS!</u>: We are fixing the church floor. Masses will be celebrated in the Parish Hall at the regular schedule till the project is done. Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.

<u>CAPITAL CAMPAIGN</u>: Thank you to everyone for their continued kindness and generosity to the Capital Campaign 2015! Your generosity has made possible for all of the parish renovations that was so much needed. These projects are very expensive, please continue to contribute to our Capital Campaign and if you are not a contributor yet please pray about it and help us out. Please remember when writing your checks to make them out to Saint Patrick Parish Capital Campaign 2015.

FESTIVAL! KERMES!: Come Join Us! Saturday, December 2, 2017 from 4 to 9p.m. Support our Hispanic Community effort to raise funds for Our Lady of Guadalupe Festivities by attending their Gran Kermes Festival! Come and enjoy the great food from different Countries such as: Puerto Rico, Mexico, Panama, Guatemala, etc.; while participating of the games and other activities. For more information please talk to Fr. José or call the office. Thanks!

**GRAN KERMES!** Unase a la Diversión! El Sábado 2 de Diciembre de 4 a 9p.m. Apoyenos en esta recaudación de fondos para la celebración de Nuestra Señora de Guadalupe. Venga y disfurte de la deliciosa comida de diferentes paises tales co-

mo: Puerto Rico, Mexico, Panama, Guatemala, etc.; mientras se divierte y participa de diferentes juegos y otras actividades. Los esperamos!

<u>THANK YOU</u>: A sincere thank you to everyone who attended and generously contributed to the success of our Day of Enrichment for Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers. Your love of God and the Church is both inspiring and challenging. We pray our Triune God will continue to bless us in our life's mission and that our personal and intimate relationship with Christ, our Savior, will continue to manifest itself in our ministries. We would also like to commend both Jim Kehoe and Nerida Morales (Nellie) for all their hard work in preparation for our program. With hearts overflowing with love and gratitude, Sister Mary Ann and Joanne.

**RELIGIOUS EDUCATION**: Have a good Thanksgiving!

It is both a precept of the Church and Church law that Catholics must worship God on Sunday and Holy Days of Obligation by participating in the Holy Mass. This follows from the fact that in the Mass it is Christ Himself who worships the Father, joining our worship to His. In no other way is it possible to adequately give thanks (eucharistia) to God for the blessings of creation, redemption and our sanctification than by uniting our offerings to that of Jesus Christ Himself. Following the example of the Old Covenant the Church does this weekly, on the day of the Lord's Resurrection (EWTN, 2017).

\*RE classes are held at such a time that allows you and your child(ren) to attend Mass together after class. If this is not possible, and you would like to have your child attend Mass, see me for a permission slip. Your child can then attend Mass, and will have to be picked up after.

\*ESL classes are always open to new students. Come and see the new format! The program is great!

\*RCIA is AWESOME! The class meets every Thursday at 6:45 pm - 8:00 pm. Everyone is invited, and most especially those that need a Sacrament **EDUCATION IN THE FAITH: True Devotion to the Blessed Virgin Mary**:

We will conduct the class on the last Sunday of the month until next summer. Next Class will be on Sunday, November 25th. The class will not include a pot luck lunch this time. For questions call Steve Carriage at 706-593-4080.

**FEAST OF OUR IMMACULATE CONCEPTION**: The Immaculate Conception its the Patronal feast of the Archdiocese of Mobile, all Catholics faithful of the Archdiocese are encourage to participate in this liturgical celebration. We will celebrate Masses here in St. Pats, on the Feast Day, Friday, December 8, 2017 at 6:30p.m. followed by a Potluck dinner. Our Sodality Ladies will furnish the meat and drinks. Please bring your favorite dish to share. All are welcome!

LA INMACULADA CONCEPCIÓN: La Inmaculada Concepción de la Santísima Virgen María es la fiesta patronal de la Arquidiócesis de Mobile, todos los católicos fieles de la Arquidiócesis son exortados a participar en esta celebración litúrgica. La Misa es el Viernes 8 de Diciembre a las 6:30p.m. seguida de una cena compartida. Las Damas de Sodality proporcionarán la carne y bebidas. Por favor traiga su plato favorito para compartir. Los esperamos!